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 The Govt. Degree College Sopore (Boys) held the Annual Road Race on 12-4-2016 to start 

sports activities for the year. The race started at 6:25 am at the Choora Bus stand which is 8 Km,s  

from sopore. The race is kicked off by the faculty members and sports department officials and it 

ended at the college gate. A large number of student athletes participated with great enthusiasm. It 

proved a tough competition among the athletes. Mr. Manan Hassan of 1st semester got 1st position 

completing the race in just 27 minutes. Second position has gone to Mr. Aadil Farooq of 1st semester 

who took 28 minutes to touch the finishing point of the race. Waseem Ahmad of 2nd semester finished 

the race in 30 minutes. 

 After the completion of run a brief award distribution function is held in the sports field of the 

college. The Principal of the college Prof. (Dr.)Mushtaq Ahmad Lone in his address has promised all 

possible help to the students in the field of sports, development of infrastructure and timely 

availability various sports items in order to produce quality athletes. The senior faculty member Prof. 

Meraj ud din in his speech also highlighted the sports activities. The staff secretary Dr. Shamim 

Ahmad too spoke on the occasion focusing on significance of sports activities. The Convenor of 

sports Dr. Gh. Nabi Lone in his address emphasized on development of comprehensive sports culture 

in the college and beyond. He also talked about various sports events to be conducted in this sports 

colander, as sports are assuming great significance in modern times. The award distribution ceremony 

ended with the vote of thanks presented by A. R. Dar thanking the principal, sports committee, sports 

department, headed by Mr. Farhat Hajni, various security agencies and medical officers deputed by B. 

M. O. Sopore 
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